
General Election 2024:

With the General Election fast approaching,
CAFOD and the St Vincent de Paul Society (SVP)
have produced resources to help Catholics
reach out to local candidates to find out more
about their views on some of the issues that we,
as people of faith, care about.

We have a responsibility as Catholics to make
sure political parties commit to taking action to
tackle poverty and injustice.

Raising our voices and contacting
parliamentary candidates as a parish
community will send a strong signal to those
standing for election in our constituencies.

There is a guide which suggests three main ways
to engage with candidates: contacting them by
email individually or as a parish group, by
attending a hustings -- an open meeting for
voters to put questions directly to candidates - -
and by being ready to ask questions if
candidates knock on your door.

There are eight suggested issues to raise, in
terms of their impact on vulnerable and
marginalised people, including the cost-of-
living-crisis, the global food system, climate
change and migration.

This is not about political affiliations, but rather
about strengthening community participation as
a local faith group and practising the culture of
encounter that Pope Francis talks about.

For resources and more information see:
cafod.org.uk/encounter & svp.org.uk/encounter

A group from our local churches have arranged

a hustings to give you an opportunity to put your

questions to our candidates.

All of the current candidates for the High Peak

Constituency have been invited to attend and

be questioned by electors, and most have

confirmed their intention to be present.

It will take place on Tuesday 18th June from 7.30 -

9pm at Central Methodist Church, Chapel St,

Glossop SK13 8AT.

You can send your questions to:

glossopdalehustings@gmail.com

in advance of the meeting.
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THE TENTH SUNDAY OF 2024 – 9TH JUNE
Fr Martin writes, RIP

Our prayers are asked for the repose of the souls

of Len Hammond, Barbara Ricci and Edward

Duggan, who died recently. May their souls, and

the souls of all the faithful departed, through the

mercy of God, rest in peace.

The funeral of Mr Hammond is to be celebrated,

God willing, at St Mary Crowned at 11.30am this

Wednesday. The funeral of Mrs Ricci is to be

celebrated, God willing, at St Mary Crowned at

12 noon on Wednesday 19th June. The funeral of

Mr Duggan is to be celebrated, God willing, at St

Mary Crowned at 1pm on Monday 1st July.

Fr Martin and the Core Leadership Team write,

Our Parish Vision: What’s Next?

Please do return your copy of our recent survey:

‘Our Parish Vision: What’s Next?’
as soon as you are able to.

We are keen to hear your views on how we can

reach out to people who don’t come to Mass or

who might be wondering about our faith.

The WHY? Course starts at Bradbury House next
Monday evening, 10th June, and continues on

Mondays 17th and 24th June, from 7.00 – 8.30pm.

If you haven’t yet taken your invitations for the
WHY? Course in June please take a pack today
and please use your invitations well! Thank you!

Joint Parish Garden Party, Saturday 6th July.
Our Garden Party this year is on Saturday 6th July
in the grounds of All Saints church, from 11am to
3pm, with the raffle being drawn at 2.30pm.
Please can you bring donations for the tombola,
the raffle, bric-a-brac and books stalls, especially
children’s books and toys please.
We will need some gazebos on loan for the day,
and lots of cakes to sell on the day.
Helpers are also needed on the day.
Please speak to Margaret Maloney (ASC) or Liz
Nash (SMC) if you can help with any of these.

All Saints and St Mary’s Cleaning Teams:

We need some more people on the cleaning

teams at both our churches to continue

preparing our beautiful churches for worship and

prayer. If you can spare an hour and are willing

to help, please speak to Barbara Payne (ASC) or

to Anne Fielding (SMC).
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The Week Ahead(ASC=All Saints Church,SMH=St Mary’s Hall,SMC=St Mary’s Church, SMS = St Mary’s
School)

Parish Mass Book: This weekend’s readings: p.92, Gloria p.9, Creed p.11/12

Saturday 8th

6.00pm,

Memorial of The Immaculate Heart of the Blessed Virgin Mary

ASC Vigil Mass of the Tenth Sunday of the year (Intention to be announced)

Sunday 9th

9.15am,

11.15am,

Tenth Sunday of the year

SMC First Holy Communion Mass (The People of the Parishes)

Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass

ASC Holy Mass (Fr Derek Powney RIP)

Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass

Monday 10th

10.00am,

7.00 – 8.30pm,

7.30 – 9.00pm,

Feria

ASC Holy Mass (Intention to be announced)

Please pray for today’s meeting of the Core Leadership Team

At Bradbury House, WHY? course part 1, WHY God?

ASC New Testament Greek reading group

Tuesday 11th Feast of St Barnabas, Apostle, Patron of our Cathedral

Thirty fifth anniversary of Fr Martin’s ordination

Father Martin will offer Holy Mass today, Intention to be announced

Wednesday 12th

11.30am,

Feria

SMC Funeral of Leonard Hammond RIP

Please pray for the Catholic parishes’ summit which begins today

Thursday 13th

9.30am,

Memorial of St Anthony of Padua, Priest and Doctor

At St Charles, Hadfield, SK13 1PQ, Holy Mass

Father Martin will offer Holy Mass today, Intention to be announced

Please pray for the Catholic parishes’ summit which continues today

Friday 14th

10.00am,

7.00pm,

Feria

At St Mary’s, Marple Bridge, SK6 5BB, Holy Mass

Father Martin will offer Holy Mass today, Intention to be announced

Please pray for the Catholic parishes’ summit which ends today

SMH Prayer Group

Saturday 15th

9.00 – 9.30am,

6.00pm,

Feria

SMC Sacrament of Reconciliation

ASC Vigil Mass of the Eleventh Sunday of the year (The People of the Parishes)

Second collection for the Day for Life

Sunday 16th

9.15am,

11.15am,

Eleventh Sunday of the year

SMC Holy Mass (Tilly Kearney – Special Intention (BB))

Second collection for the Day for Life

Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass

ASC Holy Mass (Special Intention (PB))

Second collection for the Day for Life

Fairtrade tea and coffee will be served in the church after this Mass

This week’s prayer intentions for Vocations are: Mon: Those at University ; Tues: ‘Christus Vivit’ Young Adults

Groups; Weds: Vocations to Religious Life; Thurs: Priests in Nottinghamshire; Fri: Vocations to the Priesthood;

Sat: Those training for the Diaconate; Sun: Staff and Seminarians at English College, Valladolid.

Please join your fellow parishioners in praying our parish prayer daily – “Heavenly Father, bless and
prosper our efforts to renew the life of our parishes. Help me to discover the part you want me to play,
and give me the courage to trust in the power of the Holy Spirit. Through Christ our Lord. Amen.”

THE GLOSSOP ROSARY devotion continues on Monday 10th June with the Sorrowful Mysteries.


